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Present: Betty Lewis, Richard Stankus, Michael Deming, Paul McDonald, Ed Onori, David Thurston, Jim Hutchinson

Staff Present: Christina Selvek

Meeting opened by Chair, Michael Deming.

Motion to approve minutes of October 9, 2012 meeting made by Richard Stankus,
seconded by Ed Onori. All members vote approval. Motion carried.

Certificates of Appropriateness

1. Unity House- 62 South Street
Application to repair and replace approximately 800 sq. ft. of existing asphalt shingle and rubber roofing on northwest corner of residence with in-kind materials. Repair in-kind existing wood soffit and repair and/ or replace up to two (2) existing cornice brackets.

Christina Selvek introduces applicant Gary Fellows, director of maintenance at Unity House.  

Gary Fellows- We have lease of the property from William Ward and have a ten year lease. 

The front roof needs repair.  In the 8x8 section all deck boards will be replaced. Bartollota will be making the corbels. Shingles will be three tab asphalt shingles from Erie Materials.  

The back portion of the roof, toward Logan Street, has leakage in the valley.  The roof will be stripped down to the deck boards and asphalt shingles will be used. The metal flashing will be replaced and will blend in with the shingles. 

The roof near the porch has an ice issue.  It is a rubber roof and will be replaced with a rubber roof. 

In the back area there are two penetrations that will be patched with 1x1 patches.

Gary Fellows refers to pictures.  Pictures were supplied to board members in their packets.

Christina Selvek- The sofit and corbels will be painted to match?

Gary- Yes.

Motion to accept application for 62 South Street made by Richard Stankus, seconded by
Ed Onori. All members vote approval. Motion carried.

2. Beardsley Design Associates- 64 South Street
Application to install new wood shutters 38” tall x 14 ½” wide on the front (West) façade window openings and North and South facade window openings. Shutters will be mounted with historically appropriate hardware.

Christina Selvek points out a sample shutter that Beardsley Design Associates provided the board for review. Christina introduces applicant Steve Moolin from Beardsley Design.  

Steve Moolin- Shutters are 14 ½ feet wide and made of Cedar wood. The shutters were made by a contractor and sent back for correction after the first shutters were received. The shutters are still incorrect and the contractor tried to fix by attaching wood on but it did not look right.

Michael Deming- Questions investment

Steve Moolin- About $20,000.00 including installation

Richard Stankus- Is there Historic evidence that there were shutters on the building

Steve Moolin, Beardsley Design Associates- Evidentially, but we have not found any historic photos with shutters on the building.  We have done a lot of re-pointing and masonry work to the building.

Christina- There are two options: modify existing shutters or leave shutters off the building

Steve Moolin- We have tried modifying the existing shutters and they do not look right.

Motion to accept application for 64 South Street made by Michael Demming, seconded by
Jim Hutchinson. All members voted against. Motion not carried.

Other Matters

Christina Selvek- Bouley Associates closed on 67 South Street. There is a Preservation Covenant on the exterior of the property. The preservation covenant means that they will need to apply to NYS Office of Parks, Recreation & Historic Preservation if any changes to the exterior of the property are to be made.

Michael Demming points out that the street lights on South Street are deteriorating and asks for a request to budget repairs or replacement of the street light poles be made to council.

Christina Selvek will prepare a request to be brought to council 

Chair asks for a motion to adjourn. So moved by Jim Hutchinson. Meeting adjourned at 7:45pm

Next meeting scheduled for Tuesday, January 8, 2012 at 7:00 P.M. at Memorial
City Hall- Council Caucus room.
